Korea dominates in booming world shipbuilding sector

In 2000 stable economic growth and the associated expansion of seaborne world trade led to a significant upturn in the shipping sector and increased demand for ship newbuildings. Growth was also stimulated by Korea’s extreme low-price strategy and the phasing out of shipbuilding subsidies in the EU. Following already high levels in previous years, deliveries and incoming orders reached peaks comparable only to those registered during the tanker boom of the 1970s.

Approx. 1,200 ships totalling 29.1m gt/18.5m cgt were delivered worldwide in 2000. Korean yards boosted their market share to 34%, ousting Japan (33%) as top shipbuilding country. The Koreans have doubled their production in the last five years and even quadrupled it in the past decade. EU yards claimed a share of approx. 17%, not quite matching the previous year (19%). 

With their aggressive marketing strategy, Korean yards achieved an even higher share of incoming orders, accounting for 10.6m cgt or approx. 36% of the close on 1,800 newbuilding orders totalling 46.1m gt/29.4m cgt placed worldwide (on a cgt basis over 50% up on the previous year). The Koreans were trailed at some distance by the Japanese (approx. 26%). Thanks to numerous contracts for passenger ships, EU yards could hold their position, claiming 17% (1999:16%) of overall incoming orders. 

The surge in demand was most noticeable in the oil tanker segment, where orders more than doubled compared with 1999 to reach 4.2m cgt. Approx. 82% of this segment is accounted for by Korean yards.

Containership orders also almost doubled compared with the previous year, totalling 7.4m cgt. This segment is also dominated by the Korean shipyards with a share of 52%. In the first half of 2000 the Koreans claimed a share of about 70%. German, Japanese and Polish shipyards fared somewhat better in the second half of the year because of the increasingly long delivery periods required by Korean yards, which are booked out until into 2003, and temporarily more favourable exchange rates. 

In 2000 the low international price level for newbuildings resulting from the Korean expansion improved slightly in only a few market segments and not in the long term. It remained on the whole under the level of 1997 before the onset of the Korean economic and financial crisis. A key role will continue to be played by exchange rates, which generally benefited shipyards in the Euro countries last year, although this advantage will not continue, particularly as the Korean government and central bank are very careful to ensure that the won exchange rate does not recover to a level that would be disadvantageous for Korean export industries.

According to the OECD and international shipbuilding associations, newbuilding demand can be expected to remain strong in the next few years. An important factor is the increasing withdrawal from operation of obsolete tankers without double hulls. It is also evident that in some cases shipping lines have been ordering favourably priced newbuildings to anticipate future demand.

Existing world newbuilding capacities will easily be able to cope with future demand.

If you are interested in further details, please consult our annual report for 2000, which is also available on this homepage. We will also gladly mail you this survey.
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